MVPP Special Budget Meeting on December 7, 2004

First United Methodist Church, North Andover

Excerpted minutes:  Mary Todd, recorder

Present:  Becci Backman, Arthur Brien, Jane Cadarette, Peter Cameron, Bobbie Goldman, Barbara Haack, Sue Imhoff, Joan Kulash, Brian Quirk, Kathie Robinson; hosts: Jim Todd and Mary Todd.

Soup, left over from the Stone Soup meeting, was served along with gingerbread and apple pie as people arrived.  Bobbie called the meeting to order at 7:55 pm.

Peter provided a list of donations by month from November 1999 to the present month.  Great job, Peter!  Thanks.

There was general discussion about budget options and how to spend money that is in the treasury.  Currently there is just under $5,000.00 in the treasury.  Approximately $425 has been given so far for the Peace Vision Project for injured Iraqi woman, Ahlam Nijim.  Often appeals will be made for a specific request and other times organizations will contact us for a donation. We discussed that all use of funds must support the mission of MVPP.  Several members supported the idea of funding for training/education for local people.  In the past, Alison Ceplikas found teachers who were interested in getting training through Educators for Social Responsibility.  The newsletter costs about $150.00 per month and we usually publish it for ten months.  Our donation to North Parish Church is $200/year.  We also support UJP and other similar organizations.  Do we want to disburse money on a monthly basis or a quarterly basis?  Many members of the group would support giving more to environmental issues.  Honoraria for speakers at regular meetings has been from $50 - $200.

We decided to recommend that $2,500 be kept in the treasury for large events, such as having Michael Moore speak or a program on global warming.  

An Operating Budget committee will meet, consisting of Sue, Arthur, Peter, Jim, and Brian, who will report at the regular January meeting.  The group will look at how money has been spent over the last couple of years and make a recommendation of a budget to follow.  Becci wants to replace the tarp at a cost of $300 plus an imprint of our name on it.  Brian suggested it could be a budget item under vigil expenses.  A bullhorn or electronic amplification was also mentioned but there was some discussion about noise level.  No decision was made on that.

Sue will put together a draft document about who we are, including how MVPP spends our money.  This could be used as a marketing tool.  Bobbie offered to list the organizations we've donated to in the last five years by organization.  Sue also offered to categorize them by local, national, or international entities.  People can then choose those organizations that mean the most to them.

